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March & April, 2022 
 
God is faithful.  This faithfulness, the essence of 
what God is, was the basis of what I recently 
taught the students at Fires of Evangelism Bible 
College in Bartlett, Illinois.  The class was 

“Faithfulness in Ministry”.  The only way that we 
can be faithful to God and ministry is because of 
the faithfulness of God and the mercy of God.  It 
was a pleasure to meet these students, invest in 
their lives for five days, and challenge them to give 
attention to the small things and 
keep doing God’s will each day.  
Pastor Fernandez kept me busy, not 
only teaching the college classes, 
but also speaking on Sunday and 
bringing chapel messages for the 
grade school and the college during 
my stay. 

In a preachers’ meeting in Georgia, 
I was also able to teach a number 
of Spanish-speaking pastors.  We 
spent time on faithfulness to God’s 
Word in doctrine (election was our 
focus).  The men were quite 
grateful for what I taught.  

On the 10th of March, Robin and I went to Florida 
to attend the funeral of Adam Burgos (fruit from 
our ministry in Tampa, 2001).  There, we rejoiced 
in God’s faithfulness to save dear folks we 
ministered to in the past and urged them to 
continue in the faith.  We reminded some relatives  

of Adam to trust Christ as Savior.  From Tampa we 
went to Margate, Florida, where I preached for 
the church there and visited our daughter, 
Christina, whose baby girl just turned one year 
old.  Praise the Lord for GRANDKIDS! 

As we continue to “plug away” faithfully at 
preparing, planning, and praying for conferences, 
please be faithful in praying for your servants to 
the Spanish-speaking world.  In our Monterrey 
conference, 109 pastors attended and 45 brethren 
surrendered to the Lord for full-time service.  In 
April, our yearly conference in Campeche takes 
place, while a new conference in Costa Rica will 
occur in May.   If you want to see what our 
conferences are about, feel free to join us in 
Bartlett, Illinois, June 20-23. 

Also, if you or someone else is looking on how to 
assist Ukrainian refugees, contact our mission 
agency office for more information or send 
donations to BIO (Baptist International Outreach) 

designating the gift “Ukrainian Refugee 
Relief”.  BIO has a missionary who is 
ministering to the refugees arriving into 
Romania.  
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